
Hello Coalhurst!
 
As we welcome the month of March, we find ourselves in the midst of a season
of change and renewal. Spring is just around the corner, and with it comes an
opportunity to reflect on the progress we’ve made together as a community and
look ahead to what’s on the horizon. 

Last month we offered a reminder that registration was opening March 3rd for
plots in our new community garden. Council, Administration and I are so excited
for what this new community space will be for many years to come - a place for
residents to grow healthy food, meet new people, learn new skills, and try new
things. We know it’ll be a great addition to our community in many ways. 

With that, we figured the garden would be popular but we didn’t quite expect all
of the plots to be filled within just 24 hours of registration opening. With the
enthusiasm we saw from excited gardeners, we’re even more thrilled to see what
will happen with this space and we know there is a big need and desire for this
type of amenity to be available in Coalhurst.

For anyone who wanted to get a plot this year but was unable to, please feel free
to contact the Town Office and get your name on the waiting list. We never know
if a plot may become available again early in the season. And for those already
looking toward next year, we offer a reminder that new applications must be
submitted each year, so there’s always a chance for new gardeners to take part.

Aside from preparing our gardens for the summer season, we also offer a gentle
reminder that more folks will be out and about as the weather warms and the
days get longer. Please keep an eye out for one another and stay safe as you’re
traveling through town or exploring our parks and pathways.

As we move into March, let’s continue working together 
to build a vibrant, inclusive, and thriving town. Please stay 
engaged and informed by keeping up with Town news, 
and don’t hesitate to reach out to myself and Council with 
your ideas, concerns, or feedback.

Wishing you all a happy and healthy March!

Mayor Lyndsay Montina
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PUBLIC NOTICES

SPRING CLEANUP PROGRAM
During this one-week program, you may place specified items along the fence in your rear alley, if you have one. If you do
not have a rear alley, you may place items in the front of your property near your regular garbage pickup location. Materials
must be placed no sooner than Wednesday, May 14, and no later than 8:00 a.m. on Wednesday, May 21.

The intent of this program is to allow residents to dispose of large household items, bagged yard waste, and pruned
branches. Watch for more information in next month’s newsletter.

 COUNCIL MEETINGS

Meetings for Council and Committees:
March 11: Regular Meeting of Council
March 20: Regular Meeting of Counci
March 25: Finance and Committee of the Whole

For meeting information including scheduled dates, minutes,
and agendas, visit:  https://coalhurst.ca/government/council-
committee-meetings/

DOWNSPOUT EXTENSIONS
As we experience bouts of snow and quick snow melt, it’s a
good time to check our downspouts and
install/repair/replace our downspout extensions if they've
been damaged or removed.

Putting an extension on your downspout can help mitigate
the risks of water collecting near your home's foundation,
entering your basement, or causing your sump pump to run
more often (if you have a sump pump).

The Town of Coalhurst Utility Bylaw #424-21 says extensions
must be installed on downspouts to a minimum of 1.8m (6ft).  

https://coalhurst.ca/government/council-committee-meetings/?fbclid=IwAR1_7-SFQwcifI-NComoaPyK-6mJKjy7_wd19O3GxFjD7YcW_RxHr2JazNk
https://coalhurst.ca/government/council-committee-meetings/?fbclid=IwAR1_7-SFQwcifI-NComoaPyK-6mJKjy7_wd19O3GxFjD7YcW_RxHr2JazNk
https://coalhurst.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Utility-By-Law-No.-424-21.pdf


23

Sunday

EVENT CALENDAR
MARCH 2025

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
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2 3 4 5 6 7 8

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

25 26 27

Move it! Move it!
10:00  - 11:30 am

Stay & Play (FCSS)
Drop-in
9:30 - 11:30 am

28

Youth Drop-in (FCSS)
3:30 - 5:00 pm

Move it! Move it!
10:00  - 11:30 am

Move it! Move it!
10:00  - 11:30 am

Move it! Move it!
10:00  - 11:30 am

Tie Dye Family Night
(FCSS) RSVP
6:00 - 7:30 pm

Stay & Play (FCSS)
Drop-in
9:30 - 11:30 am

Stay & Play (FCSS)
Drop-in
9:30 - 11:30 am

Stay & Play (FCSS)
Drop-in
9:30 - 11:30 am

Bookmobile @ CES
12:00 - 3:30 pm

Bookmobile @ CES
12:00 - 3:30 pm

Council Meeting
6:00 - 9:00 PM

Committee of the
Whole
6:00 - 9:00 PM

DO Crew (FCSS)
3:30 - 5:00 pm

DO Crew (FCSS)
3:30 - 5:00 pm

Youth Drop-in (FCSS)
3:30 - 5:00 pm

29
31DO Crew (FCSS)

3:30 - 5:00 pm

30

Council Meeting
6:00 - 9:00 PM

DO Crew (FCSS)
3:30 - 5:00 pm







10 am
- to -
Noon

7 pm
- to -

10 pm

7 pm
- to -

10 pm

to join the 
55 Plus Club!

2 pm
Coffee and snacks

available. 
Drop-ins welcome. 
Fee of $1 per week.

Lower level of Coalhurst
Legion building (5205 6th St)

Enter off the back alley. 
Accessible parking available

near door.

Not 55 yet? Don’t worry! We
welcome anyone over the
age of 45. Join us for social
activities and conversation.

ADVERTISEMENTS










